DOYLESTOWN BOROUGH

HISTORIC & ARCHITECTURAL REVIEW BOARD

MEETING MINUTES

March 24, 2022
The regular meeting of the Doylestown Borough Historic and Architectural Review Board was held at 7:30 PM on Thursday, March 24, 2022 at Doylestown Borough Hall, 10 Doyle Street.  Members of the Doylestown Borough Historic and Architectural Review Board in attendance were: Kim Jacobsen, Denise Blasdale, Walt Keppler, Andy Happ, Marie Kovach, Constance Magnuson, Ralph Fey, Student Member Jack Swartley, and Phil Ehlinger, Deputy Borough Manager.

CALL TO ORDER:
 Ms. Jacobsen called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM.
MINUTES APPROVAL:
On a motion from Mr. Happ, seconded by Mr. Keppler, the February 2022 meeting minutes were approved as corrected.  
Ms. Jacobsen welcomed new member, Constance Magnuson.

SIGN APPLICATIONS:  None.
BUILDING APPLICATIONS:
94 & 96 S. Clinton Street, John Nicolo & Rose Gawronski
John Tomasovic, of 96 South Clinton Street, presented his application to replace the roof with an Owens Corning product and presented a sample for the Board to review.  Both sides of the twin will be completed, as the owner of 94 South Clinton Street also appeared.  The half-round gutters and flashing are still in good condition and will remain. 

On a motion from Mr. Happ, and seconded by Ms. Blasdale, the Board voted unanimously to approve the application as submitted and forward to Borough Council to issue a Certificate of Appropriateness.  
169 N. Main Street, Michael Raphael
Mr. Happ recused himself from the discussion.
Michael Raphael presented his application to renovate and replace the fascia and soffit on the front porch as well as repair the back roof on the existing addition.  The plan includes the removal and replacement of the slate shingles on the front porch roof, as well as the replacement of the gutters with copper half round and downspouts.  Trim on the older portion of the building to be replaced with matching materials.  The Board reviewed the color options.
Mr. Hita questioned the chimney composition that is being repaired, which Mr. Raphael explained is deteriorated brick, which has been covered with stucco.  It will be removed and replaced with brick. 

On a motion from Ms. Blasdale and seconded by Mr. Keppler, the Board voted unanimously to accept the application as presented and recommend to Borough Council a Certificate of Appropriateness, with Mr. Happ abstaining. 
188 N. Main Street, Dementia Society, Inc.
Mr. Fey abstained, and presented the application to add a rear addition/garage, which is on Union Street.   The garage will include a handicapped-accessible lift, in order to have visitors pull into the garage and then use the lift for accessibility to the main level of the building. Not all of the project will be visible from Main Street. 
Exterior materials include Boral trim, painted to match the existing building; siding will be smooth Hardie plank in a white mist color, painted to match the existing building a metal, standing-seam roof in slate gray, Anderson 
E-series, metal clad, wood interior windows in a flagstone color. The garage door cannot be seen from the public way and is a baseline door.  Gutters will match the existing building, believed to be a half-round. 
On a motion from Mr. Happ, seconded by Mr. Hita, the Board voted to accept the application in its entirety as submitted and recommended a Certificate of Appropriateness to Borough Council, with clarification that the Hardie plank siding will be smooth and the half round gutters and rain leaders will be thoughtfully laid out.  Mr. Fey abstained. 
NEW/OLD BUSINESS: 
Mark Raymer, along with his son-in-law and business partner, appeared to discuss plans to move into a remodeled building across from their existing building on Oakland Avenue.  The planned larger space at 30 East Oakland Avenue will allow for the growth they need. Their plans include using the basement level to manufacture their products and the middle level as a retail store and to host parties and small events. They appeared with questions on how best to proceed with their plans. There are no major plans on the outside other than the addition of exhaust vents on the Donaldson Street side of the building as well as enlarging a door to bring in deliveries. 
The Board offered advice on their project and Mr. Ehlinger reviewed the planning and application process; he suggested they start by working with Karyn Hyland on zoning and building code issues as a first step. 
HARB Walk route has been scheduled for Sunday, May 1. A list of projects for consideration has been distributed to discuss. Borough Council and Planning Commission have been invited.
ADJOURNMENT:  There being no further business before the Board, on a motion from Mr. Happ, and seconded by Mr. Keppler, the meeting was adjourned at 8:30PM.
Respectfully Submitted,
Amy Kramer
Meeting Minutes Secretary
